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Statement of 
DENISE ISERI-MATSUBARA 

Hawaii Housing Finance and Development Corporation 
Before the 

SENATE COMMITTEE ON HOUSING 
April 21, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. 

State Capitol, Room 225 

In consideration of 
H.C.R. 108 

URGING THE HAWAII HOUSING FINANCE AND DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 
TO COMBAT HOSTILE AND HARMFUL ACTIONS BY PROFIT-DRIVEN INVESTORS 
AND AGGREGATORS PARTICIPATING IN THE STATE’S LOW-INCOME HOUSING 

TAX CREDIT (LIHTC) PROGRAM. 

HHFDC offers comments on H.C.R. 108. HHFDC can appreciate the concern related 
to aggregators and preserving the affordability of a project.  

However, the termination of the extended use period is no longer an issue in Hawaii. In 
2015, HHFDC amended its Qualified Action Plan (QAP) to address the long-term 
affordability issue. The current point system discourages applicants from electing the 
qualified contract (QC) provision allowed under the Internal Revenue Code (IRC). Any 
applicant that does not waive their right to a QC loses 20 points, the highest scoring 
item on the criteria list, thereby losing its chances for LIHTC allocation. 

Although the QAP cannot address issues in existing partnership agreements, HHFDC 
will be convening a forum to meet with LIHTC developers to better understand the 
aggregator issue and discuss appropriate solutions. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.  
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Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Testify 

Carlston Chang Individual Support 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

I support HCR108. As a student at a mainland college, I hope one day to retun back home to the 

islands with the opportunity to live in my own place. For-profit investors and others taking 

advantage of affordable housing loopholes cheat our kama'aina. The intentions of affordable 

housing tax-credits are clear and should be re-inforced through legislative action this session. 
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Zijun Liu Individual Support 
Written Testimony 

Only 

 

 

Comments:  

I am in support of this bill because I see the harm that profit- driven investors can cause. One 

example is the slowing down of the process in creating affordable housing. The Housing Tax 

Credit program is used to provide funding to non-profit and private entities to construct 

affordable units. Profit-driven entities are not trustworthy in creating affordable housing, as it 

goes against their motive for profit. I have seen families struggle to find a home, one of the most 

essential and important aspects of the human lifestyle. 
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Comments:  

Aloha, 

I am writing in support of HCR108 which urges the Hawaii Housing Finance and Development 

Corporation to combat hostile and harmful actions by profit-driven investors and aggregators 

participating in the State's low-income housing tax credit program. Affordable housing is an 

incredibly important issue for many. As a young adult who has grown up on Oahu and feels 

privileged to call Hawaii my home, I worry about how I might afford to live in Hawaii in the 

future. Everyone deserves to have a roof over their head, but the reality does not reflect that. 

Advocating for affordable housing and the regulation of profit-driven investors’ harmful 

participation the low-income tax credit program is not only important for future generations of 

local people, but for those currently struggling to access proper housing. Therefore, I support 

HCR108. 

Mahalo for your consideration, 

Megan O. 
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